
It is hard to believe there are only three weeks remaining of the 
2024 school year, yet there are still many activities taking place. 
These activities are designed to celebrate the success of our 
students at PLPS in 2024, as well as plan and prepare for a smooth 
start to the 2025 school year.  
 

Congratulations to all our students, Ms Lowndes and Ms Kacew-
Brown, for our wonderful Art Show on Tuesday evening. There were 
many families and friends at the Cardinia Cultural Centre to view 
and celebrate the artwork the students have completed throughout 
the school year.  
 

This wonderful exhibition was brought together through the many 
hours of preparation and organisation carried out by Ms Lowndes, 
Ms Kacew-Brown and many others who committed their time and 
energy to prepare and set up the exhibition for the evening. Thank 
you also to the members of staff who worked with our Visual Arts 
teachers to ensure a successful evening.  
 

The entertainment provided by our Art Show Singers and the 
Wearable Art catwalk show were very enjoyable and lots of fun. The 
Golden Brush Awards were also announced and the recipients of 
these awards for 2024 were: 
 

Year Prep - Ritisha B            Year 1 - Dannii J 
Year 2 - Grace K                     Year 3 - Scarlet M 
Year 4 - Amelia M                  Year 5 - Audree L 
Year 6 – Taf O 
 

Other ‘Highly Commended’ awards will be announced at the next 
whole school assembly next Tuesday morning. Congratulations to 
all the award winners on their wonderful artistic achievements this 
year. Some photos, together with the QR code providing access to 
the outlines of the production of the artworks are included in 
today’s newsletter. Thank you to Ms Windust and Ms Dahmen for 
preparing the students for their performance.  
 

Last week our year 6 students and staff had a very busy week of 
interesting and fun experiences in Canberra. I thoroughly enjoyed 
my time in Canberra with our campers and sharing some 
experience with them.  It was extremely pleasing to see the manner 
in which our students conducted themselves when visiting the 
attractions and their interactions with the educators and guides.  I 
also received a lot of positive feedback from the workers at the 
attractions, our coach drivers and our staff team. I would like to 
extend my thanks and appreciation to all staff members for the 
time and commitment they contributed to the camp. 
 

We have recently received and distributed the certificates for all 
the students who have participated in this year’s Victorian 
Premiers Reading Challenge. Congratulations to all students who 
participated in and completed the challenge.  
 

Next week our students will be participating in ‘Up Week’. The week 
is designed to assist our current students with their transition into 
their new year level in 2025. A timetable has been constructed 
where each year level is able to move to next year’s learning spaces 
and work with different teachers. Our teaching staff will also take 
the time to hold conversations with the students outlining some of 
the expectations and differences the children may experience as 

they advance through primary school into their next year level.  
 
Monday, December 2nd, will see the beginning of our Year 1 
Swimming Program being facilitated by staff at Splash’s Swim 
Centre. The program consists of 8 x 45 minute swimming classes 
over 2 weeks and caters for a range of skills and abilities.  
 

Next Friday our prep students will be participating in the 'Animals 
On The Move' incursion.  This will be supporting their inquiry unit on 
living and non-living things in a farm context. It will offer students 
the opportunity to touch, feed, cuddle and see the farm animals in 
an interactive environment. Students will be learning about where 
food comes from, making smart and considerate choices when 
buying animal products and explain the process of how products 
get from the farm to the supermarket. 
 

Another exciting upcoming event includes our Year 6 Graduation 
evening. We are looking forward to celebrating with our Year 6 
students on Tuesday, December 10th as we acknowledge the 
conclusion of their Primary education at the Cardinia Cultural 
Centre. 
  

Our Year 2 students will be participating in an Extended Day at 
school next Wednesday, December 11th. This is provided as an 
introduction to PLPS’ school camping program. Students are 
offered the opportunity to stay later after the regular conclusion of 
the school day.  The afternoon will include afternoon tea and 
activities encouraged to develop social interactions with their peers 
whilst in a familiar environment. The event is also aimed at 
supporting the transition to Year 3. 
 

A morning tea to thank and acknowledge our Parent and 
Community Helpers will be hosted on Thursday, December 12th in 
our staff room at 10.40am. An invitation with further information will 
be provided early next week. 
 

Our last whole school assembly will be held on Friday, December 
20th at 9am. This assembly provides the opportunity for all our 
students and families to celebrate 2024 and formally say farewell to 
our Year 6 cohort and wish them all the best for their next phase of 
education at Secondary School.   
 

The last day of the school year is Friday, 20th December. School will 
finish at 1.30pm and OSHClub will be running their after-school 
program from this time. 
 

A reminder that next Thursday, December 5th is a curriculum day, 
and our students do not attend school on this day. Our OSHClub 
will be operating a full day’s program to support our parents and 
families on this day. If you require this service, you are encouraged 
to contact OSHClub on 0438 559 017 to book your child’s place.   
 

With the school holidays fast approaching, OSHClub will be 
providing a vacation care program. This will begin on Monday, 
January 6th, 2025. A program outline will be available to our families 
when it has been finalised.   
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DIARY DATES 
 

 

Monday 2nd – Wednesday 4th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Thursday 5th December: Curriculum Day - Student Free Day 

(Students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Friday 6th December:  Prep ‘Animals on the Move’ Incursion 

 

Friday 6th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Monday 9th - Tuesday 10th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Tuesday 10th December: Year 6 Graduation Evening 

 

Wednesday 11th December: Year 2 Extended Day  

 

Thursday 12th - Friday 13th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Wednesday 18th December: Christmas Carols  & Christmas Raffle 9:15 - 10:45am 

 

Thursday 19th December: Year 6 Big Day Out - Gumbuya World 

 

Friday 20th December: Last Day of Term 4 - Early Dismissal time of 1:30pm 



Assembly Dates 
 

 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
Tuesday 3rd December - 9am 

 
Friday 20th December - 11:15am 

 
 

 
       
 

2024 Canteen News 
 

 

The last day for canteen for Term 4 will be: 
 

Thursday 12th December  

   

 
ICYPOLE FRIDAY 

 
 
 

We will be selling lemonade icy 
poles at lunch time on Fridays  

during term 4.  
 

Icy poles are $1.50 each and can 
be purchased from the Canteen. 

   
         Hats   
 

Hats are part of our school    
uniform in Term 4. 

 
It is strongly recommended that 
all students have their hats on 
when they play at recess and 
lunch time out in the yard.  

Please remember to label your 
hats too! 



29th Nov  

End of Term 4 - 2024 
 

A friendly reminder to all families that our last day of Term 4 will be                            
Friday 20th December.   

 
Please be aware that students will be dismissed at the earlier time of 1:30pm  
If you are unable to arrange for your child/ren to be picked up at this earlier       

dismissal time our OSHClub will be operating from the earlier time to               
accommodate families.  

 
All inquiries can be direct to OSHClub on 0438 559 017. 

 
Thank you. 

 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

 

The first day for Canteen for the 2025 school year will be on:  
 

Tuesday 4th February 2025 
 

Bellbrook Catering would like to wish all staff, students and their  
families a happy and safe Christmas break. 







We would like to thank     
everyone who came and  

visited our PLPS Art Show to 
view and celebrate the   
wonderful work of our     

students. 

If you missed our exhibition, please scan the 
QR code below to learn more about the     

artwork created by our students. 
















